
Minutes of the Eleventh Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 3rd October 2016 at 7.30pm at Blunsdon Village Hall.

Present:  Cllrs Ainscow, Bennett, Boyd, Compton, James, Keates, Kilby and Marasco; SBCllr McCracken;

                Patrick Weir, SBC’s Head of Localities, Community Involvement and Volunteering;  2 members of 
                the public.
Apologies: Cllrs Jankinson and Herron; SBCllr Bishop.
In the absence of the Cllr Jankinson, Cllr Compton chaired the meeting.

105.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
         None.
The meeting was taken into Recess and Cllr Compton welcomed Patrick Weir. Patrick reported that Localities were established about four years ago with seven geographical areas across Borough; aim was for a greater level of community involvement with some SBC business and devolved funding; some were more successful than others; current year’s Council stopped funds so public meetings no longer required though some Localities had continued with these as a way of community involvement –  this was a ward member decision; the seven boundaries had been maintained for some issues but could be new arrangements for the future in view of CGR; as structure had worked well for Police community contact this was being considered for retention by the Force.
Q:  Cllr Boyd enquired how BCllrs had made decision on further meetings.

A:  SBCllr McCracken advised decision based on what had been achieved.

Patrick Weir was thanked for attending and he then left the meeting.

Members of the public queried rumours of more residential building near Vygon – she was advised of possible retail area; update on buses requested – awaiting more details but SBCllr McCracken had heard that a Stagecoach service for TGV would commence in November.  Cllr James reported that service 24 was only route running to time on 1st October.
106.  MINUTES  OF  THE ELEVENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING
Proposed by Cllr Bennett, seconded by Cllr Marasco, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true record subject to minor additions.
107.  MATTERS  ARISING  FROM  THE  MINUTES

a) Hillside Way – closure was now in place, construction traffic using new opening resulting in very muddy road conditions which had been reported to SBC.
b) St Andrew’s Ridge retailers – meeting to be arranged.
c) Salzgitter Drive speed tables – SBCllr McCracken reported surveys had taken place with aim for longer lasting features, but no repairs were expected until local development works completed.
d) Burytown Lane – there were no traffic restrictions on this road but even if there were, access to properties would over-ride.
e) S/16/1450 – though Cllrs agreed there were no objections to a farm track, comments to be submitted that use should be for agricultural purposes only; no other commercial activities; storage of coaches, vehicle repairs and spraying had been noted on site and reported to SBC.
f)     Ermin Street/High Street corner garden to be planted over next weekend.
g)  Muirfield pillars – SBC had inspected them.
h) Brook Park litter – Clerk to contact Probation team re involvement with “community payback” scheme. 
108.   PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON  
          S/16/1009:  Erection of a conservatory       at:
          FELY          2 Delius Close, Redhouse.
          S/16/1387:  Erection of a side extension to an existing storage and distribution warehouse and  

           IH               associated works     at:
                              Unit B, Stephenson Road, Groundwell Industrial Estate

          S/16/1092:  Reserved matters submission for 94 dwellings and associated landscape/ infrastructure at:

          NISM          Tadpole Farm, Tadpole Lane, Blunsdon St Andrew.
          All permitted, with conditions.
109.   PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
          S/16/1676:   Retention and extension of existing dwelling      at: 

           JROD         Brooklyn Lodge,  Broadbbush, Blunsdon.
           Cllrs agreed to reluctantly support in view of minor revision to previously approved plans.
          S/16/1686:  Erection of a two storey side extension       at:  

                              56 Standen Way, St Andrew’s  Ridge.
          Cllrs agreed to object  as plans were misleading and provided insufficient information to be able to 
          fully assess proposals and impact; it appeared, however,  that extension would create over-
          intensification of the site, cause parking/access issues, and be in extremely close proximity to
          neighbouring property.

          S/16/1691:  Increase in height of single existing double cable pole to become 9.7metres above ground 

          RM              level    at:

                              Chapel Farm Waste Disposal Site.
              Deferred to  next meeting as Cllrs required further information.
          S/16/0781:  Installation of a mezzanine to create living accommodation within existing barn (part 
          RM              retrospective)     at:
                             Brook Farm, Broadbush, Blunsdon

           In view of additional information Cllrs agreed to support, however, point out that consistency was 

           required as a similar previous application for accommodation at a stables in the Parish was refused.
         OTHER  PLANNING  MATTERS
a) SBC had issued notice of SHELAA (Strategic Housing and Economic Land Availability Assessment);  SBCllr McCracken added that SBC was seeking land to increase number of bungalows in Borough; suitable sites for any residential building could be submitted; PC could suggest possible sites. Link to be forwarded to PCllrs. 
b)  Hills site – second deed of variation of S106 Agreement received for signing.
110.  CORRESPONDENCE   RECEIVED
a) SBC Members Bulletin – issues 832, 833 and 834.

b) Grant Thornton – certified Annual Return of 2015/16 accounts.

c) BT – outstanding invoices - ongoing issues due to BT’s failure to provide accurate detailed bills.
d) WALC – notice of agm, 10th November 2016, 6.30pm.

e) SBCllr McCracken – update from SBC on various highway issues.

f) SBCllr McCracken – info on Wootton Bassett Road and Kingsdown Crossroads closures.

g) Lionel Brasier-Dinning (The Village Chippy)  re possibility of weekly visit at Hall car park .

h) Catalogues.

111.   COMMITTEE REPORTS
a)  Village Hall – Cllr Boyd suggested old wooden noticeboard be removed from front wall.  All agreed.
b)  Redhouse Community Centre – A booking request for a meeting had been made by SBCllr Tomlinson with the comment that the PC had agreed such hiring would be free of charge.  PCllrs agreed to this subject to it being an advertised public meeting with PC representative invited.
112.   PARISH  MATTERS
a)  Cllr Marasco reported burnt out caravan on side of TGV haul road.  Crest to be asked to remove.
b) Cllr Marasco reported Webb Lane still being used by construction vehicles as promised planters to obstruct route had not been installed.  Clerk to chase up Andrew Dobson, Crest.
c) Cllr Marasco reported considerable dog fouling through TGV’s main road and more dog waste bins were needed.  Clerk to contact Crest.
d) Cllr James reported antisocial behaviour through Redhouse with inceasing cases of egg throwing.  To be raised at public meeting at Redhouse Community Centre.
e)  Cllr James queried status of Redhouse Residents Association and funds held in view of PC’s grants to assist with meetings.  Clerk to contact SBCllr Tomlinson for info.
f) It was confirmed that Paul Schofield and Mark Jones had been sent BKV competition report and thanked for their contributions.
g) Cllr Boyd suggested tree seat at Sam’s Lane/High Street corner be moved away from tree; he would meet with Mark Jones, or Bob Simpkins if necessary.
113.    SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  THE  NEXT  MEETING
          Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 17th October at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads
          Community Primary School.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                         ………………………………………...

                                                                                                                        Chairman, 17th October  2016

